NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2021

Council member present at Town Hall: President Jane Gore. Council member present via Zoom: Councilmember Anna Hofstetter. Council members not present: Vice-President Nancy Crocker, Councilmember Tyra Miller and Councilmember Dave Rudd.

Also in attendance at Town Hall: Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, and Records Clerk Sandie Jones. Also in attendance via Zoom: Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton.

CBDG PUBLIC FACILITIES PROGRAM GRANT PUBLIC HEARING - 11:00 am

1) OPENING THE PUBLIC HEARING

President Gore opened the Public Hearing at 11:00 am and turned the hearing over to Tara Hagan of Administrative Resources association.

Ms. Hagan explained that on or about December 17, 2021, the Town of Nashville, Indiana intends to apply to the Indiana Office of Community and Rural Affairs for a grant from the State Community Development Block Grant program. This program is funded by Title I of the Federal Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended. These funds are to be used for a community development project that will include public facilities improvements for Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliance for locations within the Town of Nashville, Indiana.

The total amount of CDBG funds requested is \$199,260. The amount of CDBG funds proposed to be used for activities that will benefit low and moderate-income persons is \$111,585. The applicant also proposes to expend an estimated \$55,940 in non-CDBG funds that will be derived from the Nashville general fund. This project will result in no displacement of any persons or businesses.

Interested citizens are invited to provide comments regarding this project. Written comments could have been submitted to ARa, but we received no comments. Ms. Hagan asked if there were any comments from those in attendance.

An audience member asked what the projects would be. Ms. Hagan advised that the project will be to take the three restrooms that are here in the Town of Nashville, which is Mound Street, Village Green and Old School Way and make those ADA accessible for anyone who needs to use them.

Discussion of the Town's match for the grant.

With no further comments from the audience, President Gore closed the Public Hearing at 11:12 am.

2) ADJOURN

President Gore adjourned the meeting at 11:12 am.

The audio recording made at the Town Council Public Hearing on 10-13-2021 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Jane Gore

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OCTOBER 13, 2021

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

Vice-President Nancy Crocker

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember Dave Rudd